AGENDA ITEM___H-3___

TO:

APA California Chapter Board 
FROM:
Janna Minsk, AICP


VP Conferences
DATE:
January 15, 2010
SUBJECT:
Final Accounting for Squaw Valley Conference 2009
Recommended Action:
It is recommended that the APA California Board receive the final accounting for the Squaw Valley Sacramento Section Conference 2009.

Background:

Overall, the 2009 conference profits and attendance reflected the local, state and national economic situation in 2009. Some would say that the location might also have contributed to the low profit and ambitious budget projection. Conference registration was 1047 with 147 who cancelled. Out of the total, 710 attendee paid full or single day registration while another 44 bought additional meal/opening reception tickets. And complimentary registrations were given to 293 attendees.

However, it is, what it is and lessoned were learned such as: major sources of income for the 2009 conference came from registration and sponsorships. The overall conference profit is $52,590, which is lower than projections and half the amount of our profits over the past years.  While we can speculate as to why the overall profit is so much lower than past years, I think our focus should be on what we do well and what can we learn from the 2009 conference experience.

Highlights regarding income from Registration:

· Early registration of members is key to reaching budget projections (if need be, extend the early registration deadline)

· Member-standard registration (was lower than projected)
· Full Student registration exceeded projections

· New Professional category –requires more marketing to be effective and promote this type of registration opportunity
Highlights regarding income from sponsorship opportunities:

Overall may not be a large revenue generator due to economy, and we may want to reconsider how to market these opportunities and associated sponsorship levels/benefits better. In most of the sponsorship categories projected revenues were not realized, the only area were this was exceeded was line 207-Ad Sponsor.

Therefore, suggest the sponsorships area one of conference areas to focus on revamping to better respond to economic conditions and the conference committee is more aggressive to pursue sponsorships early and place a “marketing spin” on them.

Attached are the Profit/Loss Sheets and Balance Sheet for the 2009 Conference.  
Attachments:

Profit and Loss-9/10/08-12/31/09 CCAPA 2009 Conference

Balance Sheet CCAPA 2009 Conference

